
QUESTION TAKEN ON NOTICE 
 
SUPPLEMENTARY BUDGET ESTIMATES HEARING: 19 OCTOBER 2010 
 
IMMIGRATION AND CITIZENSHIP PORTFOLIO 
 
(439) Program: Internal Product 
 
Senator Barnett asked: 
 
Can you detail what changes have occurred in your portfolio as a result of the 
Administrative Arrangements Orders published on 14 September 2010. 
 

a) Were there any costs associated with these changes (for example changes to 
departmental signage or whether refurbishment or additional space will need to be 
leased to accommodate new staff.  Alternatively, will agencies be left with empty 
office space due to loss of staff).  Please provide details 
 
(b) Were there any staff changes as a result (staff transferring to or from your 
agency)?  If yes, please detail what the staff changes were, including a breakdown 
of changes to each SES band, each Executive Level band and each APS band. 

 
 
Answer: 
 
There have been no changes to occur to the DIAC portfolio as a result of the 
Administrative Arrangements Orders published on 14 September 2010. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


